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LETTER DATED 24 OCTOBER 1989 FROM THE DEPUTY PERMANENT
REPRESENTATIVE OF THE ISLAMIC REPUBLIC OF IRAN TO THE
UNITED NATIONS ADDRESSED TO THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

Upon instructions from my Government and pursuant to our numerous letters
concerning Iraqi violations of the cease-fire, I have the honour to bring to your
attention a serious violation of the terms of the cease-fire by Iraqi forces, which
included firing upon Iranian forces. The number of this violation follows the
sequence of those previously reported.

2123. According to reports received from pertinent authorities of the Islamic
Republic of Iran at 2100 hours on 19 August 1989, a group of Iraqi forces
carrying machine guns, RPG7 and Dush-K fired toward Iranian forces in the area
of Marivan at PE 069322 and PE 069324 from the heights of east Marivan, and
thereafter ran away at 2120 hours.

It would be highly appreciated if this letter were circulated as a document of

the Security Council.

(Signed) Mohammad Javad ZARIF
Ambassador
Deputy Permanent Representative
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